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Good afternoon. It’s 1pm and I am Agole Alex with the Radio Miraya news.
The headlines:
· Bodies of Russian crew members killed in UN helicopter crash flown home
· Central Equatoria State Governor reshuffles Yei River County Administration
· Education Ministry invites applications for Sudan and Zimbabwe scholarship programs
The bodies of the Russian crew members killed in a UN helicopter crash on Tuesday have been flown home. 

The UN Mission held a memorial service before the remains were taken. 

Sworo Charles Elisha is here with more:

******************************************

Sworo Charles Elisha: “The remains of Captain Andrei Berdnikov 50 years old, Flight Engineer Tuktasyn Ishmetov aged 57 and Flight Attendant Alexey Sazontov aged 33 were presented at the UNMISS airport terminal this morning. A brief memorial service attended by staff and colleagues was held at the terminal before the bodies were flown home to Russia. The Acting head of the UN Mission Toby Lanzer extended condolences to the families of the pilots.

Toby Lanzer: “I wish to extend my heart-felt condolences to the families to the friends to the colleagues of those who we have lost. Our hopes and prayers are with all of you at this most difficult time. Our grief is mitigated by the survival of Co-Pilot Alexandre Lobkov aged 40 who was able to escape the wreckage in time. We wish him a speedy and quick recovery after this terrible incident.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Mr. Lanzer assured the Russian UT Air Company that investigations into incident will be brought to light as soon as possible.”
Toby Lanzer: “I want to assure UT Air and everyone here that we are committed to ascertaining the exact circumstances that caused this tragic incident. Our teams have already started preliminary investigations and will continue to work to ensure that the full details of this horrific incident are brought to light as quickly as possible; and also with the utmost clarity and certainty. We take no comfort from these findings but we will work tirelessly to ensure that no such incident ever happens again.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “Meanwhile the Chief Pilot of UT Air Company Oleg Belevikin spoke of the sorrow and heartache the families of the victims are enduring.” 

Oleg Belevikin: “Each of the four friends had a family and children who were waiting for them return home. But this time God decided otherwise. He took the best of us to himself. Nothing will darken their last flight. Let’s hope the families could cope with this. Bright memories we shall keep about our friends. They stay forever in our hearts.”

Sworo Charles Elisha: “This is the second UN flight to come down in South Sudan. In 2012 a UN helicopter was shot down near Gumuruk Payam of Pibor County in Jonglei State. I am Sworo Charles Elisha for Radio Miraya news. ….”

The Governor of Central Equatoria State, Clement Wani Konga has made major changes within the administration of Yei River County, relieving the Commissioner, Mayor and Town Clerk of their duties.

According to an announcement read on South Sudan Radio, Juma David Augustine has been relieved from the position of County commissioner, and replaced by former town clerk Bidal Cosmas Sombe.

Governor Konga has named Michael Modi Apollo the new town clerk to replace Sombe. Yei Municipality Mayor Oba Cecilia Tito has also been removed from office and replaced by Santo Paul Suba.

The Member of Parliament representing Kator Payam in the Central Equatoria State Legislative Assembly says state authorities run short of money for service delivery due to weak parliaments.

Peter Duku Wani says the Parliaments should be strong enough to insist on proper allocation of resources. 

Peter Duku Wani: “We run short of money for service delivery not because we do not have the money, but because the money is not being spent appropriately. It is spent like that because the parliaments, in my opinion, are weak. If the parliaments are strong, they would come out very strongly and say the government should not do it like that because people are not provided services. People who are well sensitized also in democracy can be mobilized for conflicts and then people can fight among themselves just like it is happening now and all the money will be taken for fighting. Then services will not be delivered. Things will become expensive why because very poor leaders were elected.” 

Duku made the comments at a workshop for democracy and good governance organized by the Organization for Non-Violence and Development, an NGO dealing in peace.

The National Ministry of Education has announced the opening of the application process for students applying for scholarships offered by Sudan and Zimbabwe. 

A total of 500 bursaries are available to South Sudanese University students.

Benjamin Gabriel Apai the Director of training and external relations at the Ministry says application forms have been sent to the States and embassies in Sudan, Egypt, Ethiopia, Uganda and Kenya. 

Dr. Benjamin Gabriel Apai: "We opened the door for students to apply for the seats granted by Sudan and Zimbabwe. Those students who sat for exams in years 2012, 2013 and 2014 can apply for the Sudanese scholarships. For the Zimbabwe scholarships, students who sat in year 2010 can submit their application. The application fee is 25 South Sudanese pounds. The last day for application for these opportunities in Sudan is 8 September and for Zimbabwe's, the last day is 13th September.”
Results of the 2013-2014 secondary school examinations are expected by November. 

The Ministry of Education launched the marking exercise in Juba yesterday. Over seventy teachers drawn from across the country are taking part in the exercise.

More than 13,000 students sat for the exams this year.

Western Bahr el-Ghazal has received an influx of more than 600 displaced persons from neighboring Unity State.

The Acting Director of the State Relief and Rehabilitation commission, Justin Angui, says the IDPs, fleeing fighting in Unity State - have been assessed and will be allocated an area of settlement.

Angui is appealing to humanitarian organizations to step in with assistance. 

Justin Angui: “We received IDPs from Bentiu. They started arriving on 15 August. Some of them came by trucks given to them by the SPLA. We are trying to call a meeting with UN agencies. An assessment was done on Monday and came up with 617 individuals, which are 293 households. Some of them are from Pariang, some from Mayom and others from Unity State.”
China has donated more than 3,000 metric tons of medicines, rice and other food relief to go towards people affected by the conflict.  

The items have been handed over to the Ministry of humanitarian affairs and disaster management.  

The undersecretary in the Ministry, Clement Taban Dominic gave his assurance that the relief will reach the affected communities.  

Clement Taban: “We are receiving the first consignment of 3800 metric tons of Chinese rice. This food is meant for our people who are in need – the IDPs. On behalf of the people and the government of South Sudan, we are grateful for this generous contribution. We are assuring our brothers and sisters – the Chinese people – that this food will be handed to the rightful people who are in need. We are also telling our Chinese brothers that we are committed to see that there is peace in South Sudan.”

While handing over the items, China’s Ambassador to South Sudan Ma Qiang underscored the need for peace. 

Ma Qiang: “Now I am here calling upon both sides of conflict to end it as soon as possible and to considering first, the benefits to the South Sudanese people and the country. Stop violating the ceasefire and restore peace and stability as soon as possible.”
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The administration of Juba teaching hospital is locked in a meeting with staff following a strike over allowances.  

Work at the hospital was interrupted on Thursday when the staff including doctors, refused to work, complaining of unpaid allowances.

The Director General of the hospital, Wani Lolik Ladu, says the hospital sought the services of interns and paramedics to attend to patients. 

The Western Bahr el-Ghazal State government says the arrest of UN staff member George Livio is being handled by the Central Government.  

Derik Alfred, Western Barh el-Ghazal State Information Minister, confirms that Livio was arrested in Wau last Friday, but says the case has been transferred to the Central Government for investigation. 

Derik Alfred: “I can tell you that these are issues of the central government but we don’t have the details of these issues. If it’s proven that he is not involved in any political activity hostile to the state, this means he will be freed.”

George Livio’s father, Geligo Livio Bahari, says he has received information that his son is being held by National security in Juba.  

Geligo Livio Bahari: “I never  spoke  to him but I got some information about him is – that he is in Juba, that he is all right and that he is being held by the National Security. He is all right, and at least now I know where he is. I am no more worried. Let them investigate him. I just want to know the outcome of the investigations. Also, if at least I could know the charges against him, I will prepare how to handle it with an advocate. I am waiting now for the outcome of the investigations.”

In foreign news, West African health ministers meeting in Ghana have agreed that travel restrictions imposed to combat Ebola should be lifted. 

The ministers followed advice from the World Health Organization, the WHO which said that the restrictions create food and supply shortages and harm efforts to contain the deadly virus.

The WHO said it was important that airlines resume "vital" flights across the region, because travel bans were threatening efforts to control the epidemic.
The disease has already claimed over 1,500 lives in Guinea, Liberia, Sierra Leone and Nigeria.
Meanwhile the WHO says it will require nearly 500 million US dollars over the next nine months to bring the Ebola disease outbreak under control.

WHO says the viral disease outbreak continues to spread at unprecedented levels, and estimates that up to 20,000 people could become infected before the transmission is contained.

The UN health organization has issued a road map document detailing action plans and financial needs, with the aim of stopping transmission of the disease within six to nine months.

Bruce Aylward, WHO’s Assistant Director-General for Emergency Operations says nearly 13,000 health workers are needed to help contain the disease in Guinea, Liberia and Sierra Leone, which are the worst affected by the disease.

Bruce Aylward: "So those three countries wide spread transmission, infection of the capitals, infection possibly some of the major ports, which makes it extremely difficult to mount the response effort to sustain it, to keep the airlines open and flying and to be able to land food and other essential services that are going to be critical to managing the broader impact of this outbreak. We are dealing with this disease in large urban environment and over large geographic areas and this is what has required us to put together a new road map that looks at how we scale up strategies , how do we adopt strategies to that environment and get the disease down to the kind of levels needed."

To end the news, the main stories once again:
· Bodies of Russian crew members killed in UN helicopter crash flown home
· Central Equatoria State Governor reshuffles Yei River County Administration

· Education Ministry invites applications for Sudan and Zimbabwe scholarship programs

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news. I am Agole Alex. Good bye. 
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